


February 14, 2024 

 

Dr. Elizabeth Fogle 

Mercy College of Ohio 

 

Dr. Alex Johnson 

Interim President 

Central State University 

Wilberforce, Ohio 45384 

 

Dear Dr. Johnson: 
 

I, Elizabeth Fogle, here enthusiastically support Central State University’s (CSU) project, 

Transforming Care: Initiatives to Reduce Health Disparities. The effort will reduce the gap 

in health disparities by increasing the healthcare workforce, providing greater access to healthcare 

services, and increasing the educational attainment of Ohio’s lower income citizens. 

 

The five social determinants of health are economic stability, educational access and quality, 

healthcare access and quality, neighborhood and built environment, and social and community 

context (US DHHS). Compared to residents of higher income levels, Ohioans have poorer health 

outcomes in all categories due to limited access to medical facilities, lower educational attainment, 

and lower income levels. The Bureau of Labor Statistics projects that employment in the health 

sector will expand by 15% between 2 019 and 2029, which is substantially faster than the average for 

all occupations. More readily accessible healthcare services delivered by trained professionals are 

desperately needed. Please see attached project summary. 

 

Central State’s request for the one-time capital state funds will be used to 1.) renovate, add new 

space, and furnish an existing historical building to house the College of Allied Health and Human 

Services (CAHHS) and 2.) renovate space and furnish the CSU Dayton location where workforce 

training and direct services will be provided. Establishment of the CAHHS will reduce disparities in 

healthcare by 1.) increasing the number of professionals in health science and related fields; 2.) 

providing direct healthcare services to the communities around CSU; and 3.) increasing the number 

of individuals with higher education degrees. My record demonstrates a long-term commitment to 

ensuring that all individuals have access to quality healthcare. If you have questions, please contact 

me at 937-935-6441 or elizabeth.fogle@gmail.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dr. Elizabeth Fogle 

Director, Institutional Effectiveness and Strategic Planning  

Mercy College of Ohio 
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